Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday July 19, 2022 at 7:00 PM in the Board Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

David Mackenzie





Tom McGinnis





Joan Tresco 

Pat Major
Members Absent: 


Tom Frew





Marny Cleere

Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from June, 2022 were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Pat Major. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Laura and Martin Brodie– 8000 West Bergen Road – replacing existing garage with new garage. Code for R&A requires 75’ set back. New proposed garage would be 35’ from road. Requesting a 40’ variance.
A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to recommend proposed area variance to the Town Zoning Board. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.

2. Joe Spadaro – 118 East Main Street – would like to erect a 6’ high wrought iron fence approximately 8-10’ before sidewalk. Village code for an open fence in the front yard has a 4’ height restriction. Requesting a 2’ variance to the code height limit.
Board discussed briefly the look of the fence, which was confirmed with a phone call to Joe Spadaro that it will be a wrought iron fence. Spadaro also stated the fence height was needed to contain his non-viscous dogs who could jump over a 4’ fence.

A MOTION was made by Tom McGinnis to recommend proposed variance to the Village Zoning Board. Motion seconded by Pat Major. All were in favor. Motion carried.

3. Orcon - Lake Street Road – Orcon is having a new sign installed to replace existing sign. New sign will be slightly smaller but will be illuminated. Mike Risewick just wanted the board to be aware of it. No vote needed in this particular matter.
Old Business

1. An update was given on Cottone special use on North Street Road. Initially a Special Use Permit was sought by Cottone, then it changed to Commercial Use, now the Town Board has recommended Cottone go back to obtaining a Special Use.
2. The former Wicks property was briefly discussed. The case is currently being settled in Genesee County Court.

With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Joan Tresco and seconded by Marny Cleere and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:19 PM.




Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
